CARA - Spring Meeting Minutes - 5-26-18
CARA
SPRING MEETING MINUTES 
May 26, 2018
In Attendance: 
Mary Chase, Karen Boyd, Paul & Karen Bemis, John & Eleanor Lahiff, Bill and Nancy Dowey,  Alan & Christine Bog, Mary & Ted Haines, Wes & Sue Chadwick, Sandra Smith, Donna & Glenn Huot, Bob & Elsa Johnson, Peter & Ellen Rawlings, Anthony & Elizabeth Sarracino, Dan Williams, Michael & Sharrol Gianatassio, Nancy & Bruce Dorner, Trish & David Blake, Keith & John McCarron, Richard Talbot & Jessica Cummins, Beverly & Scott Kenney, John Murphy, Bob and Pat DeNoble, Bob & Tammy Scott, Kyle & Mary McNamara, Mal & Mary Scott, Pete & Nancy Beeley, Noopy & Dave DeRose, Kim & Bob Pinard, Deb & John Kapalafka, Bob & Christine Monk, Joe & Stacey Spinale, Bill & Patrice Madigan, Brian Doyle, Danny Coll, Nolan & Cynthia Manning, Dan Willey & Kathy Willey, Karen & Paul Bemis, Dan & Terry Buggy, Scott O’Connell, Jenn & Glenn Pinckney, Michael & Michelle Dunn, Sue Tenney, Joe Chisholm
I. Welcome and Introductions
1. Ellen welcomed new members and existing members back for the start 
of a great summer.
1. CARA Stickers are $1.00 each, please see Mary Chase
II. Minutes – Minutes from the fall meeting (Aug 2017) approved
 
III. Treasurer’s Report
1. Joe Chisholm presented the Treasurer’s report:
1. All dues for last year is paid up with the exception of Serozynsky, which went to court for a pre-trial. Assessment and dues was not paid on that property. Thank you Bruce Dormer for your support on this issue.
1. Treasurer’s report - Approved
IV. Committee Reports
Activities:
1. Any ideas are welcome, please discuss and come forward with an idea. Place notices up at the top of the hill.
1. Thank you Noopy for having the ice cream social last summer. 
1. Jenn and Felecia would like to hold a corn hole golf game event (adults only) this summer.
     
       
V. Master’s Reports
1. Locker Master – Craig Tanguay reported that maintenance was being done on the lockers. Approximately 15 to 17 doors were being repaired. Unpainted doors will be painted and prices will be revisited in the Fall.
1. Small Boats – Work is in progress to improve the small boat rack (similar to the one that is at the ledges).
1. A separate meeting will be done to discuss further incorporating estimates and interested individual please come forward. Thank you to Sue Chadwick who has volunteered to coordinate the small boat rack.
1. The jet ski area will also be revisited.
1. All members, please abide by the rules. A sign with the rules will be posted. Renters, please advise your guests of the rules
1. Dock Master – Paul Thompson reported the following:
1. Brand new hardware has been done to the moorings. Hardware such as swivels, ropes for top side of swivel. Please keep ropes 3-4 feet short if possible.
1. On May 27th, the registration and insurance must be submitted.
1. The wait list  is updated a few times a year. You are on the list once an official email is submitted to the Dock Master (Camelotboats@aol.com
1. Beach Master – John reported the following: 
1. There are a number of weeds at the bottom level of the beach, please feel free to pull them, this includes the kids!
1. No climbing on the rocks, they are filled with poison ivy
1. No diving off the dock
1. Please do not throw rocks on top of the swim raft
1. Only use the road to the beach if it is absolutely necessary
1. Please remove chairs, beach toys and trash
VI. Old Business
1. Turner's update:
1. May decision with condition and appeal with revisions was done. A public hearing will be held on June 5th at 6:00PM
1. By-Law review and update: Thanks to Donna Huot, Elsa Johnson and Bruce Dorner who are on the review committee.
1. John Chisholm discussed the concept on the by-laws. Three sessions will be held on July 7th, July 27th, and August 24th for input. Mid June topics will be send by email email. Please send your inputs at the scheduled meetings or by email to the webmaster.
1. 92 lots are occupied and a few are under development at this time.
VI. New Business
1. Thank you to David Blake for the beautiful sign, plantings, and stone work at our entrance on King Arthur.  Thanks also to Kevin Hogan.
1. If you would like to run for the presidential position, please contact the nominating committee.
1. Bill Dowey is seeking volunteers to help plan Bristol's 200th Bicentennial that  will be held next year.  Bristol is planning a new park and to approve the town's appearance. A party will be held at the old town hall.
1. Ellen led a moment of silence for Frank Goodick. Barbara will be here for the summer, please support.
Motion to adjourn, seconded, and approved.
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